
“The angel said to Mary, do not be 
afraid, for you have found favor with 

God.”  Luke 1:30 
 

Do not be afraid.  These words are some of the most 
important words from the Bible that I carry around in 
my head and heart on a daily basis.  As I walk on the 
same road of faith that you do, I can’t tell you how 
often I repeat these four simple and powerful words, 
but I do know that I say them an awful lot.  I say them 
over and over again when I have one of those hard 
days of ministry.  I say them when I am anxious about 
a visit to the hospital or a visit with a family going 
through turmoil.  I say “do not be afraid” when the 
health of someone I love is declining.  I say them when 
I don’t feel like getting involved in the life of another 
person, or a situation that needs my help.  I say the 
words when I am entering into an unfamiliar situation 
or going to meet new people.  I say them when I am 
uncertain whether family finances will remain steady.  
I say them on my walks with my dog when I am trying 
to make sense of the world.  I say the words “do not be 
afraid” when I feel unsteady or uncertain, or whether I 
will remain steady in doing what is right and faithful.   
 

I say these words as a prayer because they look for 
help, but also hope that the Lord will move me past my 
fears into peace.  I pray these words again and again 
because they set my mind on divine things by opening 
my eyes to my many blessings, and the many ways 
God has held me up through my life.  I know this 
prayer doesn’t remove me from real life stuff, but it 
does bring me peace in knowing that the Lord is 
present in my troubles and worries.  Fear prevents us 
from living fully the way that God intends us to live.  
Fear holds us back from more fully engaging in this 
world and in the lives of others.  I would encourage you 
to add the words “do not be afraid” to your own prayer 
life.  As we prepare to celebrate the Resurrection of our 
Lord, we stand together in community giving thanks to 
God that our greatest fear, death, has been conquered 
by Jesus!  I pray for a blessed season of Easter for us 
all as the ministry of Luther Memorial Church and 
Academy. 
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                                                               STAFF 
 

Pastor ~ William E. Coleman 
   bcoleman@luthermemorialonline.org      
Cantor ~ Walt Gaber  
   waltgaber@gmail.com          
Christian Education  ~  

         Beth Keller 
   bkeller@luthermemorialonline.org  
     Sarah Prylinski   
   sprylinski@luthermemorialonline.org  
Coordinator of Care Ministry/Visitation  
and Parish Nursing ~ Linda Graffius, RN 
   lgraffius@luthermemorialonline.org       
      Care Ministry ~ Jan MacInnes 

  jmacinnes@luthermemorialonline.org       
Parish Manager ~ Miriam Scheid 

   mscheid@luthermemorialonline.org      
Secretary ~ Norma Buerk 
   nbuerk@luthermemorialonline.org       
 

Luther Memorial Academy: 
 Administrator ~ Christopher A. Paul 
   cpaul@luthermemorialonline.org          
Secretary ~ Amanda Fried  

  afried@luthermemorialonline.org        
 
 
 
 
 

Bethany Outreach Ctr. ~ Mabel Howard 
   mabel@bethanyoutreachcenter.org  
 



Our love and sympathy is extended 

to the family and friends of: 
 

Lynn Pheasant (wife, Mary) who died Thursday, March 4, 2021 
Jackie Barber (Joanne Dahlstrand’s sister) who died Money, March 22, 2021 
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Luther Memorial Church Sunday Morning Worship  
 

Luther Memorial Church council, during its Tuesday February 9, 2021 meeting, decided to re-
open our building for worship and ministry activities on Ash Wednesday, February 17 with all 
the safety measures in place as done previously. Please remember that all services and studies 
will continue to be provided online.   
 

Sunday services will be held in person at 8:15am and 10:30am in the main church.  The 10:30am service will continue to be 
offered on Facebook live and will also be available to watch on Luther Memorial Church’s YouTube channel and church 
website at www.luthermemorialonline.org at 12:00 noon or any time after.  To find Luther Memorial Church’s YouTube 
Channel search for “Luther Memorial Church Erie PA”.  To watch the service on Luther Memorial Church’s website go to 
the “Resources & Online Worship” tab and then click on the “Sunday Morning Worship, Daily Prayer and Bible Study” 
tab. 

 
Holy Week and Easter Services 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

To ensure the safety of all we are asking that you share with us, as best you can, the Easter service you plan to attend, or if 
you will be worshipping online.   This may be done by: 
 

1. Contacting Norma in our church office by phone, 454-0106, ext. 221  
2. Email, at nbuerk@luthermemorialonline.org   
3. Indicating on our Sunday morning bulletin insert.  

 

We are hopeful that many will join us in person on Easter Sunday, but we also want to be pro-active with seating in the 
main church.       

 
Easter Surprise  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Following both services on Easter Sunday children will be treated to a little Easter surprise.  Families with 
children are asked to remain in their pew and Mrs. Keller will hop to you with a small Easter bag surprise for 
your child(ren).  These treats are in lieu of an Easter egg hunt. 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Maundy Thursday ~ April 1 
 

7:00pm Worship – Main Church 
 Stripping of the Altar 

Good Friday ~ April 2 
 

7:00pm Worship – Main Church 

Easter Sunday ~ April 4 
 

  8:15am Worship – Main Church 
10:30am Worship – Main Church 
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Video System Volunteers 

 

 

In anticipation of our new cameras and online worship streaming capabilities we will be in need of people 
trained to help lead this during the worship service.  If you are interested in being a part of this group, or 
are interested in hearing more about it, please contact Pastor Coleman. 

 
Opportunities for Continued Connection to Luther Memorial Church 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 Sunday Morning Worship – In-person worship at 8:15 and 10:30am in the main church.   The 
10:30am service will be on Facebook Live at 10:30am, and then the recording will be posted to the 
Church Webpage and YouTube Channel by 12:00pm. 

 Tuesday Morning Prayer – Live on LM Facebook Group page at 9:00am, and available to watch a 
recorded version on the Church Webpage and YouTube Channel.   

 Thursday Evening Prayer – Live on LM Facebook Group page at 6:00pm, and available to watch a recorded version 
on the Church Webpage and YouTube Channel.   

 
Holy Communion Practice for those Worshipping from Home on Sunday Morning 
 
 
 
 
 
 

At Luther Memorial Church we are grateful to provide the option of worshipping from home or 
worshipping in the building, and to allow each person to make the best decision for themselves, but there is 
a real loss for those unable to come to worship in the church building on Sunday morning, as they are 
unable to receive bread and wine from the Lord’s table.  Understanding that the bread and wine is a 

sustaining gift from Jesus that is blessed and received in community, we now have available bread and wine in individual 
packets that, after being blessed on Sunday morning during our worship, will be available for those worshipping from 
home to pick up at the church during the week.  The intention is that you take home enough bread and wine for each 
member of your family for the month.  During our worship service, those worshipping from home would set before them 
the consecrated bread and wine, and then receive the bread and wine when those who are in person for worship do.  To 
make arrangements to pick up the bread and wine from the church please contact Linda Graffius by email at 
lgraffius@luthermemorialonline.org, Norma Buerk by email at nbuerk@luthermemorialonline.org, or by calling the 
church office at 814-454-0106, ext. 221. 

 
Magic Fingers Grace Group 
 
 
 

Signs of spring are popping up everywhere, so it’s time to bring those bright happy colors into our 
knitting. Whatever you choose to knit, join us the second and fourth Tuesdays of each month at 
10:00am; April 13 and April 27.  If you’d like to learn how to knit or crochet, we’d love to show you.  
Brighten up your mornings and spend it with friends. 

 

Please contact Jan MacInnes, 454-0106, ext. 233 or the church office, ext. 221 with any questions.  Please let us know if you 
are low on yarn and some can be dropped off to you.   

 
Did You Know? 
 
 
 

Sarah was one of 4 team members at UPMC Hamot’s vaccine clinic honored with the 
Guardian Angel Award in March.  The Hamot Health Foundation program allows 
donors to recognize health care workers for their efforts.  The award helps these health 
care professionals with their work – paying for the latest technology, funding, or 
continuing their education.  Thank you, Sarah. 
 

From Charles Haggerty, President, Hamot Health Foudation: 
 

“2,000 people a day are coming in here to get vaccinated…This team of people has gone above and beyond in 
getting all the logistics in place.” 
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Thank You’s 
 
 
 
 
 

Lieutenant Colonel Shelly Respecki serves as a physician’s assistant in the service and will soon be promoted to 
Major.  She has served in Afghanistan, Kuwait, and Syria, leading the medical unit.  Care packages from Luther 
Memorial were recently sent to her unit and a picture and thank you were received from her.  Also received is the 
flag that flew on their base in Kuwait, ASCLEPEION, Troop Medical Clinic.  These items are on the table beneath 

the video screen, and we hope you stop and see the pictures.   
 

Luther Memorial ~ 
 

The 466th MCAS (Kuwait) and I would like to thank all of you for the many packages you put together and had 
shipped to us.  The time, effort and thoughtfulness was truly appreciated by all.  We were able to share all the items 
with not only our unit, but the many soldiers we treated in the Covid facility we ran /managed.  We are so blessed 
to have people like you thinking (and praying for) about us.   

Sincere thanks. . . God bless ~ 
 466 MCAS & Cpt. Shelly A. Respecki  (Dorothy Respecki’s granddaughter) 
 
Dear Care Ministry: 
 

Thank you for the wonderful basket of food that Norma delivered to my house last week.  I was so pleased to get it while 
I was unwell.   

Donna Sedelmyer 
 
Pastor Coleman, Prayer Group: 
  

Thank you for your prayers and love.  During a time like this we realize how much our friends and relatives really mean 
to us.  Your expression of sympathy will always be remembered.   

The Chadwick & Montero family   (Maureen Montero’s brother, Larry Chadwick, died February 21, 2021.) 
 

Dear Pat: 
 

What a delightful surprise.  You and your big smile and that super fun and delicious box of food and various items.  I 
don’t know how I was so lucky to be chosen to receive it. 
 

Please thank your church for me.  My writing has been so poor. 
 

God bless you all.   

Jean Ekstrand  (Pat Bellingham has delivered meals from our Care Ministry team.)  
 
Luther Memorial: 
 

What a delightful surprise to have a visit from Linda Graffius!  And bearing edible gifts!  How gracious to be on the 
receiving end of this thoughtful ministry.  
 

Thanks to our Pastor as well as the congregation! 
 

 Pastor Washill  (Pastor Washill is recuperating from triple bypass heart surgery.) 
 
Dear Skip & Jan: 
 

Thank you so very much for both cards and all of the prayers that have been said for us.   
 

Lynn had been in such great pain and so there is the blessing in passing.  Also, please thank members of the Care 
Ministry. 
 

 Love, Mary & family  (Lynn Pheasant died March 4, 2021; members of Luther Memorial residing in Florida.) 
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Christian Education 

 
First Holy Communion Classes 
 

 

First Holy Communion classes will be offered in person and on Zoom by our 
instructors, Ann Flick and Beth Keller.  All 3rd, 4th, and 5th grade students are invited to 
take part in these classes.  If your son or daughter is older and has not had the 
opportunity to attend First Communion class, we invite them to take part.  Masks will 

be worn and all safety protocols will be followed.   
 

Children will receive their First Holy Communion on Sunday, June 6 at the 10:30am service.  Please contact 
Norma in our church office, 454-0106, ext. 221, if your child(ren) will be attending.   

 
Story Bibles for Our Families 
 
 
 
 

We invite you to stop in to the church office and pick up your own Spark Bible for your children.  Each 
Sunday Pastor Coleman is providing a special service just for our children.  In that service he will read from 
one of the stories in the Spark Bible.  Each Sunday a new lesson (story) will be read, and it is our hope that our 
families have a Spark Bible in their home so they are able to follow along as Pastor shares the Children’s 
Sermons.  And, maybe during the week, this Bible will be read from time to time in your homes.  If you do not 
have a Spark Bible we ask that you contact Norma in the church office, 454-0106, ext. 221.  There is no cost for 

these; we feel that it is important every family has one for their children to read and learn.   

 
Zoom with Children’s Church 
 
 
 
 
 

If you haven’t zoomed with us yet, you’re missing out on some fun!  We get together for 
Children’s Church on Zoom each Wednesday evening from 6:30-7:30pm.  And sometimes we 
share our pets and lots of interesting things happen when we Zoom.  Families meet weekly from 
using our familiar Spark curriculum so everyone can follow along during our time together.  
Materials are emailed prior to each Wednesday gathering.  Stay connected and jump in for the fun.   

Our upcoming gatherings are: 
 

April 7   April 14 April 21 April 28 

 
Youth on Zoom 
 
 

 

Pastor Coleman will not hold Zoom gatherings with our 7th, 8th, 9th and 10th grade youth during the month of March, but 
our get-togethers will continue for April and May.  Our confirmation class Zoom meetings are at 1:00pm on the following 
Sundays. 
 

April 11 – 7th Grade April 18 – 8th Grade April 25 – 9th Grade 
 
 
 
Vacation Bible School 
 

Yes!  We will have VBS this summer, and we’re looking forward to seeing lots of smiling, energetic 
children.  The date has not yet been finalized and plans on the best and safest way to hold VBS are still 
being decided.  Be assured that all safety protocols will be in place.  Please check the Sunday bulletins and 
May newsletter for the date and further information.   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sundays, April 25 – May 23 
9:15am 

Also offered on Zoom 
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Help!  Confirmation Students at Camp Lutherlyn 
 

Once again we will be sending kids to confirmation camp in June.  Because confirmation does have a 
cost we are doing three things.  First, Luther Memorial, per the 2021 budget, will pay a good portion 
of the money.  Second each student will pay $30.  And third, just like in previous years we are asking 
for student sponsors.  The cost to sponsor one student for the week is $80.  So many have been very 
responsive to this way to give in previous years, so please consider sponsoring one or more 

students!  If you feel called to respond in this way, please call Beth Keller, Sarah Prylinski or Pastor Coleman. We thank 
you for your prayerful consideration.   

 

Luther Memorial Church’s 7th, 8th, and 9th graders will be attending Confirmation Camp at Camp Lutherlyn 
from June 13 to June 17, 2021. Information will be sent to all parents and students about the details of 
Confirmation Camp.  Please mark these dates on your calendar. 
 
 

 
Confirmation on Pentecost Sunday 
 
 

 

Luther Memorial Church’s 10th grade students will be confirmed on Pentecost Sunday during the 10:30am service 
on Sunday, May 23, 2021.  Pastor Coleman will be contacting those students to be confirmed well in advance of the 
service to discuss the details of this special day. 

 
Camp Lutherlyn News 
 
 

                            Regular Summer Camp for All Ages 
 

With great excitement and careful planning, Lutherlyn is preparing for Summer Camp 2021!  
Registration for 2021 began on February 1.  Lutherlyn will continue to adjust their schedule and plans 
following all American Camp Association and CDC guidelines. Camperships are available for all who 

need assistance. The current guidelines allow Lutherlyn to operate at half the normal capacity.  The tentative 2021 
Summer Schedule is available at www.lutherlyn.com/summer.  More details will be added as they become available. 
 
 
 
 

Women of the ELCA 
 
W/ELCA Board Meeting     Tuesday Circle     
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
Deborah Circle      Pennies for Poverty     
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Tuesday, April 6 at 4:00pm 
Church Parlor 

All safety protocols will be followed. 
 

Our Circle is open to all women, and we welcome 
you to contact Pat Young, President, at 455-7736, 
or our church office, 454-0106, ext. 221, with any 
questions. 

Our circle meetings will begin again on: 
Tuesday, April 6 at 12:00 noon 

Church Parlor 
 

For more information on the Deborah Circle, 
please contact Judy Johnson at 833-4600. 

 

Women of the ELCA will hold their Board 
Meeting on Tuesday, April 6 at 3:00pm in the 
church parlor.   

 

If you have questions about our women’s group, 
please contact Pat Young at 455-7736 

 

As a continuing project to aid women and 
children in crisis, special containers for 
donations to “Pennies for Poverty” are 
located by the doors to the Main Church and 
Faith Chapel.  Our women’s groups thank 
one and all for your donations of coins and 
dollars. 
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Vaccination Clinic 
 

A mass vaccination clinic, planned by the county and with assistance from Inter-Church Ministries, will be 
held in May for the homeless population.  This is in order to protect the homeless and help create greater 
community immunity.  However, the homeless are often reluctant to receive the vaccine.  To encourage 
participation, the county will offer $5 gift cards from Country Fair as an incentive.  Country Fair stores 
were chosen as they are open, restrooms are available, and meals can be purchased for $5.  Anyone 

wishing to help with this effort is asked to purchase $5 gift cards from Country Fair and drop them off in the church 
office by Friday, April 30.  Thank you.   

 
Vaccine Contacts 
 
 

Many have been attempting to find information on how and where to obtain the Covid-19 vaccine.  Below are contact 
phone numbers and websites which will help: 
 

AHN (St. Vincent) 814-CONNECT    814-266-6328 AHN.org 
UPMC(Hamot) 844-UPMCVAC    844-876-2822 vaccine.upmc.com 
LECOM 866-LECOM19      866-532-6619 lecom.eventbrite.org 

 
 
Food Pantry Donations 
 

Always appreciated are donations for our food pantry.  There are many items that are kept at Luther Memorial for those 
that stop in and need immediate assistance.  A large portion of your donations are taken to the Bethany Outreach Center 
for use in their food pantry.  Below are some suggestions when you are gathering donations to drop off: 

 Boxed/powdered milk is a treasure 
 Macaroni & cheese  
 Cereal  
 Pasta & sauce 
 Canned vegetables 
 Soups  
 Fruit in cans or plastic cups 
 Granola bars 
 Instant mashed potatoes 
 Spices, including salt and pepper 
 Coffee and tea bags 

 Tuna & canned chicken 
 Nuts 
 Crackers (all kinds) 
 Peanut butter 
 Jelly 
 Sandwich bread (can be frozen until needed) 
 Feminine hygiene products 
 Kleenex 
 Toilet Paper 
 Diapers 

 

 Canned goods that have pull tabs are best as not everyone has a can opener. 
 Please be sure to check expiration dates on all items donated.  Thank you. 
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April Birthday Celebrations for our Sunshine Members 
 
 

Beverly Held        4/1 Pia Glover        4/11 Barb Lemke        4/11 
  722 N. 99 Street   500 Sandstone Ct.   21 West 9th St., Apt. 307 
  Mesa, AZ  85207   Erie, PA  16505   Erie, PA  16501 

 
April Birthday Celebrations 
 
 
 
 
 

Maryanne Chaffee 4/1 
Amy Cunningham 4/1 
Beverly Held  4/1 
Sharon Burke  4/2 
A. J. Chandler  4/2 
Arlene Evans  4/2 
Kyle Henry  4/2 
Robert Hessinger 4/3 
Carol Zamperini 4/3 
Aurora Houston 4/4 
Otto Meyn  4/4 
Sutton Rowland  4/4 
Veronica Wolf  4/4 
Jordan Woodward 4/4 
Karissa Kurtich  4/5 
Hannah Lujbli  4/5 
Paul Meucci  4/5 

Sue Visalle  4/5 
Jasmine Eagle  4/6 
Jordan Gloekler  4/6 
James Koenig Jr. 4/6 
Solomon Washington 4/8 
Rebecca Carullo  4/9 
Pia Glover  4/11 
Barbara Lemke  4/11 
Bailee Foutz  4/12 
Anna Mezzacapo 4/12 
Cathy Beck  4/13 
Andrew Laver  4/14 
Jane Moran  4/16 
Philip Symes  4/18 
Bob Crissman  4/19 
Judy Crissman  4/21 
Michael Brown  4/22 

Darlene Downey 4/22 
Michael Hedlund 4/22 
Jean McMillin  4/22 
Mary Lou Breyley 4/24 
Brian Moran  4/25 
Tessa Wolf  4/25 
Judith Johnson  4/27 
James Altman  4/28 
Mary Daniels  4/29 
Alanna Jerauld  4/29 
Roberta Lobaugh 4/29 
Viktor Soder  4/29 
Linda Brandt  4/30 
Ellie Cadden  4/30 
Ann Flick  4/30 
Martha Klomp  4/30 
Jeserie Woodward 4/30

 
 
March 2021 Council Meeting via Zoom  
 
 
 
 

1. Minutes of the February 9, 2021 meeting were reviewed and on motion unanimously accepted.  Minutes of 
the January 31, 2021 Annual Meeting were unanimously accepted. 

2. Treasurer’s Report – Treasurer Greg Kern reviewed the details of the written report indicating that church finances 
are healthy.  After brief discussion, the report was unanimously approved. 

3. Communications – Pastor Coleman shared that these are printed in the monthly newsletter. 
4. Worship & Music recommendations for Holy Week & Easter – The reopening of the building is going well.  

Suggestion for Easter is to continue as now, with sign-ins, masks and no singing. 
a. Easter – Ushers will help seat people, with attention to side-to-side distancing; 
b. Beginning March 14 – Congregation members will be asked to inform the church office if they plan to 

attend the Easter Sunday service at 8:15am, 10:30am, or online; 
c. Palm Sunday – Pew configuration will change from blocking two pews to blocking every other pew to 

provide additional seating.  On motion, it was unanimous that we follow recommendations from the 
Worship and Music Committee, as well as organizing ushers to help with socially distant seating on 
Easter, gathering peoples’ attendance plans on Easter, as well as changing pew configuration. 

5. Video Streaming Equipment for Sanctuary – John Mazza of Levco has integrated our existing equipment and placed 
new equipment in the choir loft.  The service will be carried on You Tube rather than Facebook. A crew is being 
recruited and will be trained in operating the system. They will manage the equipment during any service which is 
streamed on YouTube. Transition from Facebook to YouTube will require communication with congregation. 

6. Council Meetings – On motion, it was unanimous that the May 11 council meeting be held in person and on Zoom.  
Council members will be asked to lead the opening devotions at monthly meetings.  The next Council meeting will be 
held Tuesday, April 13 at 6:00pm via Zoom. 
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February 2021 Statistics  
 
 

 

ATTENDANCE:   
February 7 and 14 – Services offered Facebook live at 10:30am, LM website and YouTube. 
 

                       Worship Participants       Facebook live     YouTube       Total   
February 7   3 194 37 234  
February 14      4 111 37 152 
 

Beginning February 17 – In-person worship held; also offered on Facebook live, LM website and YouTube. 
 

 8:15am     10:30am Facebook Live    YouTube Total   
February 21       17             42   94 36 189  
February 28 15 50 128 19 212 
 

SPECIAL SERVICES: 
 12:05 p.m.   Facebook Live    YouTube     Total  
February 17 (Ash Wed.)       34  90  39 163 
February 24       13  61  29 103 
 
BAPTISMS:  None received. 
 

FUNERALS:  BROWN, STEVEN – Date of Death:  
December 30, 2020 / Graveside Service:  January 2, 2021 
/ Pastor William E. Coleman officiating. 
     

MEMORIALS:  GUNSELMAN, VELMA – FROM: 
  Cathie & John Gunselman 
COLICCHIO, RON – FROM:  Marilyn Bohn 

HONORARIUM:  DAHLSTRAND, JOANNE – FROM: 
  Lakari family (nieces & nephews) 
 

LETTER OF TRANSFER:  None received. 
 

NEW MEMBERS RECEIVED:  None received. 
 

WEDDINGS:  None received. 

 
 
March 2021 Statistics  
 
 

 

ATTENDANCE:   
 8:15am     10:30am Facebook Live    YouTube Total   
March 7       49 22 118 27 216   
March 14  26 75 112  34 247 
March 21  27 49  91 36 203 
March 28 34 114    86 56 290 
 

SPECIAL SERVICES – LENTEN WEDNESDAYS: 
 12:05 p.m.   Facebook Live    YouTube     Total  
March 3  18  72  10  90 
March 10      18 26   9  53 
March 17   16 40 11  67 
March 24 15 23 9 47  
  
BAPTISMS:  None received. 
 

FUNERALS:  MOUNTJOY, ALICE & DONALD – Date of 
Death:  February 23, 2021 / Date of Funeral:  March 4, 
2021 / Pastor William E. Coleman officiating. 
ORZECHOWSKI, ROBERT – Date of Death:  March 12, 
2021 / Date of Funeral:  March 15, 2021 / Pastor William 
E. Coleman officiating. 
     

MEMORIALS:  None received. 

HONORARIUM:  CHRISTIAN EDUCATION & FAMILY  

MINISTRIES (BETH KELLER & SARAH PRYLINSKI) – FROM:   
  Marilyn Rositer 
 

LETTER OF TRANSFER:  WATERS, TABITHA – to 
Messiah Lutheran Church 
 

NEW MEMBERS RECEIVED:  None received. 
 

WEDDINGS:  None received. 
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Luther Memorial Academy 
 

World’s Fair 
 

The 7th grade students presented their projects for the annual World’s Fair in the Parlor during the morning 
of Tuesday, March 16.  Students made videos of their presentations and Ms. Gilewicz posted these to 
YouTube so students and families could see the results of their hard work.  The projects were wonderful and 
they were presented in a unique way. 

 

 
Easter Vacation      Testing 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Monday, March 29 – Monday, April 5 
 

In a few weeks the Easter bunny will be 
making his rounds and we will enjoy 
our   Easter vacation. Students return to 
classes on Tuesday, April 6. 

 

Students in Grades 2-7 will be doing the 
annual standardized testing during the week 
of April 19. 
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A P R I L  2021 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
    1     Maundy  

     Thursday 
 

7:00pm Worship 

2       Good  
        Friday 
 

7:00pm Worship 

3  
 

4      Easter 
8:15/10:30am 
In-person 
worship 

5  
 

6  
12:00pm 
Deborah Circle 
3:00pm 
W/ELCA Bd. 
Meeting 
4:00pm Tuesday 
Circle 

7  
6:30pm 
Children’s 
Church via 
Zoom 

8  
6:00pm 
Handbells 
7:00pm 
Choir/Handbell 
Zoom chat 

9  
 

10  
 

11  
8:15/10:30am 
In-person 
worship 
1:00pm Gr. 7 
Zoom w/Pr. 
Coleman 

12  
 

13  
10:00am Magic 
Fingers Grace 
Group 
6:00pm Church 
Council via 
Zoom 

14  
6:30pm 
Children’s 
Church via 
Zoom 

15  
6:00pm 
Handbells 
7:00pm 
Choir/Handbell 
Zoom chat 

16  
 

17  
 

18  
8:15/10:30am 
In-person 
worship 
1:00pm Gr. 8 
Zoom w/Pr. 
Coleman 
1:00pm VASA 

19  
 

20  
 

21  
6:30pm 
Children’s 
Church via 
Zoom 

22  
6:00pm 
Handbells 
7:00pm 
Choir/Handbell 
Zoom chat 

23  
 

24  
 

25  
8:15/10:30am 
In-person 
worship 
9:15am First 
Holy Com. Class 
1:00pm Gr. 9 
Zoom w/Pr. 
Coleman 

26  
 

27  
10:00am Magic 
Fingers Grace 
Group 

28  
6:30pm 
Children’s 
Church via 
Zoom 

29  
6:00pm 
Handbells 
7:00pm 
Choir/Handbell 
Zoom chat 

30  
 

 

 


